CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF AUSABLE

 PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Nov. 28, 2018
 “approved”
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order by Kurt Beck, Chairman, at 6:00 pm

ROLL CALL:

Present:  Bill Szuch, Diana London, Kurt Beck, Ron Janis
Absent:  Jeff Lamrock

Staff Present: Leisa Sutton, Superintendent, Susie Olpere, Recording Secretary,
MEETING AGENDA:
Janis made the motion to approve the agenda as noted for Nov. 28, 2018.  Second by London
Unanimous – Voice Vote
Motion Carried
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM  (July 25, 2018) :
Motion was made by London to approve the minutes of July 25, 2018.  Second by Szuch
Unanimous – Roll Call Vote
Motion Carried
PUBLIC HEARING:  Szuch made the motion to close the regular meeting. Second by London
Unanimous – Voice Vote
Time: 5:02

Motion was made by Janis to open Public Hearing.  Second by Szuch

Unanimous – Voce Vote
Time: 5:02

Chairman Beck briefed the board of the application of Andy Griffin regarding Special Land Use for a Storage Facility located on River Rd., which is designated a C-2 District.   No one in attendance spoke nor were any letters received pertaining to Mr. Griffin’s application.  Commissioners reviewed several different areas of the zoning ordinance and did not find a clear definition or provisions regarding an outdoor storage with a privacy fence.  Anything found was pertaining to mini storage unit facility.

The commissioners agreed that since we are a community that derives much of their income from outdoor recreation, then outdoor storage should be a consideration.
Chairman Beck asked Superintendent Sutton to explore samples from surrounding municipalities on this subject for further discussion by the Planning Commission.  

Mr. Griffin wanted the board to realize that the property in front is industrial, one side is railroad, and the other is swamp.  So, the location would not be offensive to residential owners.

London made the motion to close the public hearing.  Second by Szuch
Unanimous – Voice Vote
Time: 5:22

London made the motion to reconvene the regular meeting.  Second by Janis
Time:  5:22

NEW BUSINESS:  Chairman Beck and Commissioner London agree that the outdoor storage should be discussed at the next meeting.   Motion was made by Szuch whether to approve Application 2018-S-41 Storage Unit.  Second by Janis
Roll Call Vote:  Beck – Nay, Janis – Nay, Szuch – Nay, and London – Nay
Application was denied by majority
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Patricia Alvord, from the Oscoda Press introduced herself to the board as the reporter who has been hired to replace Karen Rousse.  The board welcome Ms. Alvord to the meeting.
COMMISSIONERS’ COMMENTS:   
Commissioner Szuch had questions regarding the street lights in the proximity of Lake Street and if they would be extended further south into more of AuSable Township.   Superintendent Sutton said that there is no talk of adding more lighting.
Another subject was presented by Commissioner Szuch was to build a lit walkway over the existing breakwater structure on the south side of the AuSable River. This would start at the parking lot of the DNR Boat Launch then to the concrete piers in Lake Huron.  He has a summary of the information he had researched and gave each board member a copy. 

Superintendent Sutton agreed with the idea and asked Commissioner Szuch to contact one of the township board members, who was also interested in exploring possibilities for the mouth of the river.
ADJOURNMENT:

Motion was made by Janis
Second by London
Unanimous – Voice Vote
Motion Carried
Time: 6:36 pm
Submitted by:

Susie Olpere





    ​​​​​​​​​____________________________________
Recording Secretary                                                              Kurt Beck, Chairman   
                                                                                               Planning Commission
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